California Legislature

February 22, 2018

Mr. Armando Quintero, Chair California Water Commission P.O. Box 942836 Sacramento, California 94236-0001

RE: Clarification to letter to the California Water Commission dated February 20, 2018

Dear Mr. Quintero and Commission Members:

We would like to make a point of clarification in reference to the letter to the California Water Commission dated February 20, 2018 regrading Water Bond funding for surface water storage projects.

Although there is no specific earmark for any projects in AB 1471 (2014 Water Bond), language was included in Chapter 8 (Provision (a), Section 797.1, page 22) to clarify that the Legislature's intent for the \$2.7 billion allocation was for surface water storage projects with an emphasis on the Sites and Temperance Flat Reservoir projects based on the CALFED Bay-Delta Program Record of Decision, dated August 28, 2000 (Section 2. Decision, 2.2 Plan for Action, 2.2.5 Storage, pages 42 through 45).

This language was specifically included due to the need for additional water storage and that these water storage projects are not considered as separate projects but a part of an overall water management strategy for the state in combination with other projects and programs for water conservation and habitat restoration.

We look forward to working with the California Water Commission to improve California's water infrastructure system.

Sincerely,

RUDY SALAS Assembly Member 32nd District

Assembly Member

21st District

ADAM GRAY

JOAQUIN ARAMBULA Assembly Member 31ST District

JAMES GALLAGHER Assembly Member 3RD District

HEATH FLORA Assembly Member 12TH District BRIAN DAHLE Assembly Member 1ST District

JIM FRAZIER Assembly Member 11th District

JHM NIELSEN Senator 4th District